
 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 
CONDOLENCE MOTION 

 
 

Moved by:   Councillor Kristyn Wong-Tam  
 
Seconded by:  Councillor Shelley Carroll 

 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 

Helen Anne Henderson on April 11, 2015. Her kind, gentle, and positive attitude was cherished 

by her friends, family, and colleagues.  

 

Helen was a newspaper columnist and a fierce advocate for the disabled and was a member of 

the City of Toronto’s Disability Issues Committee. She was also well known for her journalistic 

integrity, her love of the Blues, and for her quirky sense of humour. She will be deeply missed 

by her legion friends, colleagues, and fellow students at Ryerson University.  

 

Predeceased by her parents Nan and Jim Henderson, Helen leaves behind her sister Lindsay 

(Scott Campbell).   

 

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Mayor and Members of Toronto City 

Council, our sincere sympathy to the dear family and friends of Helen Anne Henderson.   
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